
  Knights of Columbus 
       In Service to One, In Service to All 
          Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

          Business Meeting – May 10, 2014 
 
I. General 

• The Council was called to order at 8:00 AM by Grand Knight, Joe Musso. 
• Opening Prayer was offered by Gary Mayfield. The role of officers was called and noted 

as follows (P = Present; A = Absence; E = excused) 
 

Title Status Title Status Title Status 
Chaplain P Financial Secretary P Inside Guard P 
Grand Knight P Treasurer P Outside Guard P 
Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer P Trustee 3rd Year E 
Chancellor P Advocate P Trustee 2nd Year       P 
Recorder P Warden E Trustee 1st Year E 

 
The April 10, 2014 business meeting minutes were approved as read and published. 
 

II. Applications for Approval – Roger 
 Transfers Christopher Spiesmar and Brian Dallenurtsh were read in, discussed and   
    unanimously approved to transfer to our council. 
 
III. Grand Knight Report – Joe  

Pennies from Heaven 
Knight of the Month – Ben Stancati 
Family of the Month – Chris Kennedy Family 

    Correspondence: 
         Jack Vasquez thank you note 

         Life Network thank you note from Diane Foley MD 
         Respect Life 5K – Light of the World with proceeds for the ultrasound initiative 

         Sacred Heart of Jesus Retreat – October 17-19 
         American Legion Golf Tournament July 11 

         Boston Marathon Bombing – Knights have donated $33,000 for prosthetics etc. 
Joe summarized some of the events and happenings at the state convention: 

     Our Council received four awards at the convention. They will be on display. 
     Jon Herskovits was re-elected State Warden. 
   A new name for Tootsie Roll campaign- “Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities”.      

Ins. agent is available via DD Director Mark Solome.                                                                              
The July business meeting will be moved to Thursday, July 10th at 7:00 PM.                                                      
There will be a dinner-dance fundraiser for Katherine Drexel pre-school at St. Mark’s June 6th. The                                                         
 cost is $30 per person. 
IV. Chaplain’s Report - Father Jim 

Father Jim expressed great concern over the invitation at Harvard University, an institution 
founded on Christian principles, to do a black mass. Although disguised as intellectual 
freedom, this is nothing more than an insult to Christians. We as Christians must advocate for 
truth. We must recognize that it is our duty to make our Christian values and views known. 



There is no neutral territory here. Christ’s Gospel is a gospel of life and love. Christian faith 
is about getting to the truth. We have an important place in the world. We cannot allow our 
Christian conviction and principles to be edged out. 

 
V. Treasurer’s Report – Dennis Cullen 
 Report handed out at meeting. 
 Bank Balance - $ 1,856.83  Available Funds - $ 10,258.45 
 
VI. Financial Secretary’s Report - Dennis Thumann 
 Report handed out at meeting. 
 Receipts - $ 1,580.57  Expenses - $ 5,319.24  Bank Balance-  $ 15,856.83 
  
     2014-2015 Fraternal Year Proposed Budget: 
 

2014-2015 Acct name 
 Budgeted 

Income  

 
Budgete

d 
Expense  Assumptions 

Membershi
p Dues  $5,400.00    150 paying members  $36.00  Dues amount 90% 

% 
collecte
d 

  Assessments   

 
$2,424.0

0  202 members  $12.00  
State/supreme 
per cap     

  Major Degree    $300.00  15 candidates/sponsors  $20.00  per person     

  Recruiting Expense    $100.00              

Membershi
p Total    $5,400.00  

 
$2,824.0

0              

Council Peaches 

 
$10,200.0

0  

 
$5,875.0

0  250 cases  $40.00  per case  $21.00  
half 
case 

         $21.50  cost  $2.00  Transportation 60% full case 

  Pancakes  $4,500.00  

 
$2,900.0

0   $450.00  Revenue  $290.00  Cost 10 
Breakfa
sts 

  Football Raffle  $500.00   $400.00              

  Fish Fry  $3,180.00  

 
$1,700.0

0  300 attendees  $13.00  Ticket price 30% 

% 
Childre
n 

  Beer Tent     0% Cost increase  $5.00  Children     
  Grand Knight Fund    $250.00  

        Capital Investment    $250.00  
        Supplies    $600.00  
        Insurance    $450.00  8 Midyear $25  Lunch 

  

  State Meetings   

 
$1,180.0

0  8 Organizational $25  Lunch 
    Shirts and Hats  $750.00   $700.00  8 Convention  $85.00  Meals/Hotel $0  

   Other Council Events     
 

DD Support  $100.00  
   

Council 
Total   

 
$19,130.0

0  

 
$14,305.

00  
      Right-To-

Life Right to Life Donation    $500.00  
      

  
Ultrasound Machine 
Donations   

 
$1,000.0

0  
 

Baby mobile 
    

  
Other Right to Life 
Events     

      

Right-To-Life Total  $-    

 
$1,500.0

0  
      

Family Spaghetti Dinners  $1,800.00   $700.00  3 # of dinners  $600.00        
  Baseball  $1,950.00   75 attendees  $26.00        



$1,950.0
0  

  Christmas Party    $250.00          
 

    

  
Family Outdoor 
activities  $500.00   $600.00  

        Air Force Game    $50.00  
        Other Family Events     
      

Family 
Total    $4,250.00  

 
$3,550.0

0  
      

Community Tootsie Roll Drive  $4,000.00  

 
$4,000.0

0  
        Pennies From Heaven  $500.00   $500.00  
      

  Thanksgiving  $7,000.00  

 
$7,000.0

0  
        40 Cans For Lent  $1,000.00   $500.00  
        VA Support    $100.00  
        Fr. Woody's Support    $400.00  
        Adopt-a-Highway    $150.00  
      

  
Other Community 
Events     

      
Community 
Total   

 
$12,500.0

0  

 
$12,650.

00  
      

Church 
Keep Christ in 
Christmas  $350.00   $50.00  

        Clergy Dinners    $250.00  
      

  Seminarian Support  $300.00  

 
$1,500.0

0  
      

  Beer & Brats  $900.00   $600.00  3 Beer & Brats  $200.00  Expenses  $300.00  
Donatio
ns 

  Vocations    $150.00  
      

  Diocesan Donation   

 
$1,000.0

0  
      

  Pax Christi Donation   

 
$1,000.0

0  
      

  Doughnuts  $4,160.00  

 
$2,860.0

0  26 Doughnut Sundays  $110.00  Expenses  $160.00  
Donatio
ns 

  Other Church Activities       
      

Church 
Total    $5,710.00  

 
$7,410.0

0  
      

Youth Scholarship   

 
$2,000.0

0  
        Youth Athletic    $250.00  
        Relay For Life    $250.00  
        Scout Projects    $500.00  
        Other Youth Activities    $250.00  
      

Youth Total    $-    

 
$3,250.0

0  
      

Donations Donations   

 
$1,501.0

0  
      

Donations 
Total     

 
$1,501.0

0  
      Hailey 

Fund Hailey Fund    $-    
        Doughnuts  $-     $-                    

Hailey Fund Total  $-     $-    
      



Lady 
Knights Lady Knights  $500.00   $500.00  

      
Lady Knights Total  $500.00   $500.00  

      
Grand 
Total   

 
$47,490.0

0  

 
$47,490.

00  
       

 
 
 
VII. Chancellor’s Update – Matt Yeagle 
 Our new seminarian, Greg Bierbaum, will be ordained deacon. 
 
VIII. Committee Reports – Gary Mayfield 
 
 a. Membership – Roger Guidici/Brennan Mendus 
  Marcio Stewart would like to rejoin our Council and work particularly on right to  
     life. He was endorsed by Bill Hensen. 
  Our Lady of Loreto is having a major degree June 7th. 
 
 b. Church Director Report – Jay Calvarese 
  Women’s CHIRP will serve donuts tomorrow May 10th. 
  There have been some runoff issues from the rectory which affect a homeowner  
     below. We will need volunteers to remove and relocate rocks, install some  
     strawlogs and remove sediment, which will, hopefully, correct the problem.  
     This should be a 4 to 6 hour job. Please bring picks and shovels. May 31st is a  
     possible date. Please contact Bill Miller to volunteer and for more information. 
  The Christmas party is scheduled for Sunday afternoon, December 14th. 
  Thanks to Jay for taking 225 lbs. of oil from the fishfrys to Tapas D’Jerez   
      Mexican restaurant at Holly and County Line Rd. 
  Beer’n Brats will be on June 7th and July 12th. 
  The Parish picnic will be June 28th. The Knights will be cooking. The 5:00 Mass  
     will be moved to 4:00 o’clock and the picnic will start after Mass. We will  
     sponsor a beer garden and local microbrewers will be invited to show off their  
     beers. 
 
 c. Community Report   - Bob Luckner/Ford Fay 
  40 Cans For Lent was a real success resulting in over 3000 lbs. of food delivered  
     to the Rescue Mission. Thanks to all who helped. 
    
 d. Council Activity Report –  Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera 
  Pancake breakfasts will be May 18th and June 29th. 
 
 e. Family Report – Bill Hensen 
  The Mother’s Day spaghetti dinner is tonight, May 10th after the 5:00 Mass. 
  The Rockies baseball game is not yet scheduled but will be later in the year. 
  Bill is planning to have a camping event in the summer. 
 
 f. Right to Life report - Mike McGinnis 
  We will be passing out flower seeds after the Sunday Masses on Mother’s Day.  
      The seeds symbolize new life and are a testimony of the beauty of life and  
      Motherhood. Please volunteer to help distribute these seed packets after   
      Sunday’s Masses. 
 



 g. Youth Report – Tim Pimmel/Ben Stancati 
  There were five excellent candidates who applied for the Knight’s four-year  
      scholarship award. This year the scholarship will be awarded to Kristina  
      Neuhalfen. Congratulations Kristina! 
  $350 was awarded to Jack Vasquez’s Eagle Scout Project. 
 
 h. Newsletter – Chris Kennedy 
  Chris would like someone to take responsibility for the newsletter. 
 
IX. Advocate’s Report – Dave Petteys 
 No report. 
  
X. Auditors and Trustees – Chris Kennedy 
 No report. 
 Regis Jesuit Arroyo High School benefit dinner is June 14th. 
 
XI. Lecturer – Ben Stancati 
   The Rev Robert F. Houlihan, S.J. Educators Series, 2014, number 3.0 
   From Cardinal Priest to Sainthood; the Canonization of the Good Pope John XXIII 
   Material was taken from articles that appeared in the April 18, 2014 edition of “The Colorado Catholic      
 Herald” newspaper of the diocese of Colorado Springs 

On April 27, 2014, two former popes were canonized as saints by Pope Francis I.  One was 
Pope John Paul II, and the other was Cardinal Angelo Giuseppe Boncalli, Pope John XXIII. 
While Pope John Paul II papacy was one of the longest, Pope John’s reign was one of the 
shortest, only 5 years. In addition, Pope John did not have the scholarly intellect or charisma of 
a Pope John Paul II. Nevertheless, he was an astute observer of the world environment, and 
attuned to the powerful changes that were taking place around the world. And in response to 
what he saw unfolding, Pope John had the fortitude and moral courage to call for a second 
Vatican council. As we examine the historical implications of Vatican II, one could argue that 
he has become one of the most important and influential papal figures of modern times. As an 
individual, Pope John XXIII was a person of deep faith based convictions, and was noted as a 
fun loving jovial man with an incredible sense of humor, who loved anyone of any race, 
culture and nationality. As pope and pastor, he worried over the decline in the spiritual and 
apostolic nature of the world and the rise of radical secular thought. From his perspective, it 
was the world that was broken not the Church, and that a new and revamped Church, therefore, 
could become the main instrument for bringing hope and guidance to a world that was in 
desperate need of both. Against opposition and push back, he championed for and got a second 
Vatican council, no easy feat. One of the keys to its ultimate success was the fact that Vatican 
II was fomented without any pre-conceived ideas of what it would accomplish. Pope John 
XXIII opened Vatican II, yet died before it was completed. The task of bringing Vatican II to 
close was left to his predecessor, Pope Paul VI. Yet like a large rock tossed into a pond, the 
effects of Vatican II are still rippling out and reverberating through both the Catholic and 
Religious Communities. In that regard the work of Vatican II is still unfolding and being 
playing out, and thanks to the visionary acumen one man it will for generations to come.    

 
XII. Unfinished Business -   
 None. 
 
XIII. New Business   
 The new slate of officers to be voted on is as follows: 
  Grand Knight - Joe Musso 
  Deputy Grand Knight - Gary Mayfield 
  Appointed Financial Secretary - Dennis Thumann 



  Treasure - Dennis Cullen 
  Chancellor - OPEN 
  Recorder - Mike McGinnis 
  Advocate - Dave Petteys 
  Warden - Tony Yarosh 
  Inside Guard - Ben Stancati 
  Outside Guard - Jay Calvarese 
  1 Year Trustee - Ron Rietch 
  2 Year Trustee - Chris Kennedy 
  3 Year Trustee - Paul Sciera 
             Lecturer - Ben Stancati 
XIV. 4th Degree Report – Chris Kennedy 
 There will be a short meeting immediately following the Council meeting to vote on the    
    new slate of officers. 
 
XV. Field Agent Report –  
 No report. 
 
XVI. District Deputy Report – John Lynn 
 Thanks to all who attended the State Convention.  
 Congratulations on the food drive. 
 Please get the paperwork for officer’s elections in before the deadline. 

         
XVII.    Good of the Order   
 Jim DeRose, Bridget Mosley, Loren Hansen, Michelle Cullen, Pat Wight 
 
XVIII.  Chaplain’s Summation – Fr. Brian 
 
XIX.  Closing Prayer 

Read by Gary Mayfield. 
 
 

MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT  
9:33 AM 

                                                                                                                       
• minutes recorded and reported by Mike McGinnis 

  
    ----- Correspondence ----- 
 Below are copies of the correspondence received this month. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
This is a thank you for our $1500 contribution to the “Baby Bus”: 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 





 
 
 



 







 


